VOICES is one of the 14 9/11 Family Groups that formed “Take Back the Memorial” to press for a respectful memorial at Ground Zero without the influence of unrelated cultural organizations. Recent media coverage, especially a series of editorials in New York Papers this week, has brought much attention to the plan, or lack thereof, for rebuilding at the former Ground Zero site. This is a good thing, and will perhaps stir our decision makers into long-overdue action. But we are concerned that the message of “Take Back the Memorial” has been distorted and politicized as a new front in the “culture wars.” We wanted to take this opportunity to make our beliefs as an organization know. VOICES believes the debate the International Freedom Center (IFC) will foster on the nature of freedom in the world today will invite unwelcome controversy to the memorial site. The IFC’s inherently political nature makes its proposed location at the center of land dedicated to a memorial for the victims completely inappropriate.
VOICES has focused on this issue because everyone, from politicians to artists, seems to have a voice in the disposition of Ground Zero except the people who lost their lives in the attacks. Some say freedom was attacked on September 11; that may be true. However, freedom did not die in the World Trade Center on September 11; nearly 2800 people, including our loved ones, did. It is their tragic and inspirational stories and the many examples of personal heroism on 9/11 that should define the memorial grounds at the WTC. People from across the United States and the world should be able to travel to Ground Zero to pay their respects and draw courage and inspiration from the true stories of 9/11. 

We believe visitors should be free to respond to our national loss in their own way, without the heavy handed influence of the IFC. The events of 9/11 do not need to be placed into context or explained, despite what the planners of the IFC feel compelled to teach us “about the character of freedom in the world.” We do not know what these lessons may be. However, they are certain to be controversial. For example: Will the IFC highlight the steps back that accompany every step forward in the long history of humanity’s struggle for freedom? Will its discussion of the French Revolution mention the 40,000 men and women who went under the guillotine during The Terror? Can it maintain credibility if it touts America’s role in spreading freedom abroad without mentioning that the United States continues to do business with repressive regimes around the globe, such as Uzbekistan to Saudi Arabia? Will it gloss over the practice of extraordinary rendition, and America’s own history of genocide and imperialism? 
Perhaps the most important question, and one that still does not have a satisfactory answer is what all this has to do with 9/11 and the land and funds set aside for a memorial. The New York Times editorial published Monday says the WTC site “cannot be a place devoted entirely to death.” We agree. The memorial we advocate for the victims will be about much more than death. It will be about the thousands of inspirational stories of heroism from 9/11, and the expressions of love and courage made by people facing the grimmest of fates. 
This debate will surely continue, and will likely be settled in a way that makes no one happy. But we will not give up our fight to make sure that those currently in charge of the redevelopment of the WTC remember their promises to make an appropriate memorial that honors our loved ones the heart of a revitalized Ground Zero
